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Winter Reminders 
The Winter Parking 

ordinance is in effect until 
March 31st. Parking on city 
streets (this includes the 
shoulders) is not allowed 
between 10 p.m. and 7:00 
a.m. Citations may be 

issued. Please remove your garbage cans from the 
roadside as soon as possible. Keep in mind that 
snowplows can throw snow, ice, and debris 12 to 15 
feet on average. Park your vehicles and keep other 
personal items off the street as far as possible to 
reduce the likelihood of damage.  

Please DO NOT push or blow the snow from 
your driveway and sidewalk into or across the city 
street or into your neighbor’s yard. If you have a 
fire hydrant near your property, please clear snow 
for 2-3 feet around it so the hydrant may be quickly 
accessed in case of an emergency. 

 
No Rabies Clinic 

The city will NOT hold a rabies clinic this year. 
Dogs need to be licensed by February 29th; fees 
double starting March 1st. 

Proof of rabies vaccination is required when 
obtaining the dog license. Fees are $5 for a neutered 
or spayed dog, and $10 for an intact dog. 

 
State of the City 

The annual State of the 
City address will be held 
February 20th at 7:30 pm in 
the Park Community Center 
(90 S 100 W). Mayor Jeff 
Young will report on the 

city, and he and councilmembers will be present to 
answer your questions. 

Spring Soccer 
Online registration for spring soccer is now open 

at northernutahunited.com. Registration is open until 
March 2. Children born in 2005-2015 are eligible to 
play. Cost is $30 for children born in 2014 or 2015 
and $35 for all other players. You can also register 
in-person at the Richmond City offices or at our 
registration day on February 29 from 10-1 at the old 
city offices.  

If you have questions, you can contact the sports 
committee at richmondutsports@gmail.com or 435-
932-0257. 
 
Baseball Registration 

Baseball registration will open in February and 
close March 31st. We'll only accept registration 
after March 31st if there is room on a team. Register 
through the Richmond City Office; make checks 
payable to Richmond City.  

Age as of August 30th. All divisions include a 
shirt and hat.  

· T-Ball - Boys & Girls ages 5 & 6 $25 
(Wed. & Fri. Game days) 

· Coach Pitch - Boys & Girls ages 7 & 8 
$25 (Wed. & Fri. Game days) 

· Slow-pitch Ponytail - Girls ages 9 -12 $30 
(Thu. Game days) 

· Minors - Boys ages 9 & 10 $45 (Wed. & 
Fri. Game days) 

· Majors - Boys ages 11 & 12 $45 (Tue. & 
Thu. Game days) 

Game days are subject to change. 
Email richmondutsports@gmail.com or call 435-

932-0257 for questions or to volunteer. We need 
volunteer coaches for all divisions, and volunteer 
score keepers for Ponytail, Minors and Majors. 

http://northernutahunited.com/
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Umpires are needed for home games (Cub River 
Sports Complex) for Ponytail, Minors, and Majors. 
Pay is $20 per game. Age for umpires is 14 years 
and up. 

The registration form is posted on the city website. 
Be sure to fill out both sides. 
 
The Richmond Library 
Our mission is to bring people, information, 
and ideas together to enrich lives and build 
community. 
 
Book Buzz 

  
Stop Believing the Lies About 

Who You Are So You Can 
Become Who You Were Meant to 
Be 

With unflinching faith and 
rock-hard tenacity, Girl, Wash 
Your Face shows you how to 
live with passion and hustle--
and how to give yourself grace 
without giving up. 

 
State of the City Address 

This month’s Library Presentation will be The 
State of the City Address in conjunction with the 
Richmond Lion’s Club on Thursday, February 20th 
at 7:30 at the Park Community Center (90 S 100 
W). 

 
Preschool Story 
Time 
Every Thursday @ 
10:30 a.m.  
 

Toddler & Baby Story Time  
2nd & 4th Tuesdays @ 9:30 a.m.  
February 11th & 25th   

 
DISCOVER THE WORLD AROUND YOU 

Our programs/clubs are completely free and have 
no registration requirements. Just show up! Parents 
are always welcome and are encouraged to come 
and learn with their children. 

 
Discovery Club 
Come discover the world around you 
with science, technology, 
engineering, arts, and math 

(STEAM). Discovery kits for the topics explored 
are available for checkout from the library. 
Who: 2nd - 6th graders 
When: 2nd Tuesday of each month 
Time: 3:50 - 4:50 pm 
Local History (February 11th) – History is more 
than just the date of when Richmond was settled. 
We’ll learn about geological and natural history as 
well as some unusual facts about our area. 

Robotics  
Who: 3rd – 12th graders 
When: Tuesdays, January 14 - 
March 3 
Time: 5:30-6:30 pm 

During this 8-week program, 
we will be going into more in-
depth programming with 
Ozobots and Vex. If you’ve 

been attending our Robotics program, continue to 
attend to learn more. If you haven’t been coming, 
start now to begin learning what robotics is all 
about. 

 
Code Club  
Who: Ages 8+ (adults too!) 
When: Wednesdays, January 15 -
March 4 
Time: 3:50 – 5:20 pm 
Come learn how to make apps, 

games, and websites! You can stay for the full hour 
and a half, come late, or leave early: whatever 
works for you. 
 
Code Creations is a special session of Code Club 
that will have the group work on a special coding 
project. Join us for the fun on Wednesday, February 
26, from 3:50-5:20 pm to see what we can create 
together!  
 

 
Time Together 

Time Together is a series of workshops provided 
to help parents prepare their students to enter the 
classroom ready to learn. Door prizes, refreshments, 
and childcare for children ages 2-10 is provided if 
needed. 

https://www.richmondutah.org/pdf/2020-baseball.pdf


New this year is a workshop designed to help 
parents of infants to 2 years old. We are excited to 
meet with parents and begin an exciting journey of 
learning! 
 
Workshop Dates 

All workshops will be held in the White Pine 
Media Center at 7:00 pm 

February 20: children entering school Fall 2021 
February 27: children entering school Fall 2020 
March 5: children entering school Fall 2021 
March 12: children entering school Fall 2020 
 

 
Come and meet all of your favorite princesses 

and princes at The Family Place's annual Princess 
Party on February 8th! Appearances from your 
favorite characters such as Moana, Vanellope, 
Rapunzel, Flynn, Anna, Elsa, Kristoff, and many 
more! Castle Manor will be filled with different 
crafts, activities, and of course dancing! Don't miss 
out on treating your little princesses or princes to 
this spectacular event!  

All proceeds will go to The Family Place to 
continue strengthening families and protecting 
children. Tickets can be purchased at 
https://PrincessParty20.givesmart.com  

 

 
The Retired and Senior Volunteer Program 

(RSVP) of Cache & Rich Counties connects 
volunteers 55+ with other aging community 
members in meaningful ways. Looking to give 
back? Volunteer with us! Do you know an isolated 
older adult? Or someone who would benefit from 
respite care in their home for an older adult with 
dementia or similar illness? We can help! Call 
Mindy at (435) 754-0206 or visit us on Facebook 

(https://www.facebook.com/RSVPcacherich/) to get 
started today! 
 
Presidential Primary March 3, 2020 

Utah will hold a Democratic and Republican 
Presidential Primary Election on Tuesday, March 3, 
2020. The Utah Democratic Party allows all voters, 
regardless of party affiliation, to vote in its 
presidential primary election. The Utah Republican 
Party allows only voters affiliated with the 
Republican (GOP) Party to vote in its presidential 
primary election. 

For more information on the March 3rd primary 
election, please visit the Vote Utah website. 
 
From the City: 
Justice Court adds Online Payment Option 

The Richmond Justice Court has implemented an 
online payment option for paying fines. Fines may 
be paid at the Richmond City Office (90 S 100 W) 
during business hours (9:00 am to 5:00 pm, M-F) or 
via an online portal (Instant Payments). 

You will need to enter your citation or court case 
number from the Richmond Justice Court. Online 
payments are through the Instant Payments portal.  
 
Connect with Richmond City 
City Office 

Office hours are from 9:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m., 
Monday through Friday. The office is closed on 
state and federal holidays.  

Utility payments can be dropped off any time at 
the drop box located just north of the entrance to the 
Park Community Center along the curb. 
 
Richmond City Website 

Richmond City now has secure websites for the 
city and the library. Please update your bookmarks 
for each. 

Visit the city website at https://richmondutah.org/ 
for information on council meetings, public safety, 
resident info (utilities, licenses, permits), and much 
more. 

The library website was redesigned and updated 
this summer. Visit it at https://richmondlibrary.us/. 

 
Richmond City on Facebook 

The city has an official Facebook page at 
www.facebook.com/richmondcityutah. 
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Community Response System 
If you’re interested in joining the city’s 

community response system, please send an email 
to communityresponse@richmondutah.org. If you’d 
like information on the system, send your request to 
the above email address. 

 
Newsletter Submissions 
Send to terlou38@gmail.com by the 25th of each 
month. 
  

 
 
 

2020 Richmond City Council 
 

 
 

L to R: Tucker Thatcher, Cheryl Peck, Mayor Jeff Young, Kelly Crafts, Lyle 
Bair, and Terrie Wierenga 

 
Council meetings are held the third Tuesday of each month at 6:30 pm 
 
Planning & Zoning Commission meetings are held the first Tuesday of each 
month at 7:00 pm. 

 
Census 2020 

You’ll be receiving information on the 2020 Census starting in March. The census form takes about 
10 minutes to fill out. This year, you can reply online or by mail. Richmond Library staff are trained to 
help people fill out the census online, and the library has dedicated computers and a hotspot for people 
to use. Once the form is submitted online, all personal information is removed.  

Data from the census are used in many ways. The following pages describe how the statistics are 
used to aid cities, schools, and so much more.  

mailto:communityresponse@richmond-utah.com
mailto:terlou38@gmail.com


CENSUS 101: WHAT YOU NEED TO KNOW
The 2020 Census is closer than you think!

Here’s a quick refresher of what it is and why it’s essential that everyone is counted.

Everyone 
counts.
The census 
counts every 
person living in 
the United 
States once, only 
once, and in the 
right place.

It’s about fair 
representation.
Every 10 years, 
the results of the 
census are used to 
reapportion the 
House of 
Representatives, 
determining how 
many seats each
state gets.

It’s in the
Constitution.
The U.S. Constitution mandates 
that everyone in the country be 
counted every 10 years. The first 
census was in 1790.

It’s about 
$675 billion. 

The distribution of 
more than $675 billion 
in federal funds, 
grants, and support to 
states, counties, and 
communities are 
based on census data.

That money is spent 
on schools, hospitals, 
roads, public works, 
and other vital 
programs.

It’s about 
redistricting. 
After each decade’s census, state 
officials redraw the boundaries of the 
congressional and state legislative 
districts in their states to account for 
population shifts.

Taking part is 
your civic duty.
Completing the census 
is mandatory: it’s a way 
to participate in our 
democracy and say 
“I COUNT!”



F IND OUT  HOW TO HELP  AT  
2020CENSUS .GOV/PARTNERS

Census data are 
being used all 
around you.

Residents use the census to 
support community 
initiatives involving 
legislation, quality-of-life, 
and consumer advocacy.

Businesses use census 
data to decide where 
to build factories, 
offices, and stores, 
which create jobs. 

Local governments 
use the census for 
public safety and 
emergency 
preparedness. 

Real estate 
developers use the 
census to build 
new homes and 
revitalize old 
neighborhoods. Your privacy 

is protected.
It’s against the law for the 
Census Bureau to publicly 
release your responses in any 
way that could identify you or 
your household. 

By law, your responses cannot 
be used against you and can 
only be used to produce 
statistics. 

2020 will be 
easier than ever.
In 2020, you will be 
able to respond to the 
census online.

You can help.
You are the expert—we need 
your ideas on the best way to 
make sure everyone in your 
community gets counted. 
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